Sutton Parish Council

Sutton Parish Council are now permitted to make decisions in a virtual conferencing format and since **June** all our meetings have been held virtually. Council business is continuing as normal so please contact us if you have any concerns or issues to raise.

Each meeting is conducted with members of the public able to witness the decisions being made and also contribute during any agenda item highlighted as **'Public Participation'**. If you would like to join a virtual meeting you will need to contact the Parish Clerk and a link to the meeting will be issued. Please be aware that you can access the meeting by a landline.

ISSUES RAISED UNDER PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

- Concerns around speeding and dangerous driving on Judy Lane.
- Quiet lanes.

MEMBERS REPORTS

- The Macclesfield Neighbourhood Policing Team:
 - 10/8/2020 Drink Driver arrested at Trentabank Visitor Centre.
 - 10/8/2020 Sutton Reservoir 2 people swimming- advise given.
 - 13/8/2020 London Road, Lyme Green obstructing car- owner moved car.
 - 14/8/2020 Sutton Post Office Distraction Fraud Office visited and awaiting CCTV.
 - 16/8/2020 Possible suspicious person in garden of Peterhouse Rd Sutton Advise and reassurance given.
 - 16/8/2020 Person reporting a gate open/previously shut Lane End House, Hollin Lane reassurance and advice given.
 - 18/8/2020 Shed door open nothing taken Ivy Cottages.
 - 18/8/2020 Door to door sales reported Teggs Nose Mount.
 - 21/8/2020 Door to Door Huntercome Jarmin.
 - The policing team will be visiting schools and dealing with inconsiderate school parking.
- Quiet Lanes Working Group The Group will start contacting various agencies to raise the profile of the guite lanes.
- Macclesfield Forest Working Group meeting The main issues addressed were around traffic and visitor control.

HIGHWAYS MATTERS RAISED

- Bell Avenue grass path by Hollinhey school needs cutting (uncut for two months).
- Ridge Hill overgrown hedge situated on the left and taking up footpath.
- Parvey Lane At the end of lane grass is growing out of footpath.
- Parvey Lane national speed limit sign down at the end of the lane.
- Hollin Lane several gullies blocked up and down the road.
- Langley Road chase state of dangerous bend sign reported last month.

ALLOTMENTS

• Increase the Allotment Tenancy rates to 30p per square meter from 1st April 2021.

REPORTS FROM PARK 4ALL@LYME GREEN

No work has been undertaken as yet by ANSA in the Robin Lane Park due to the supplier delays. ANSA staff have re-opened the park and Park 4all have put up notices on the park gates, in the Lindrum Avenue bus shelter and on the Facebook page to advise local residents

FINANCE

Receipts – Cheshire East Council (2nd instalment of Parish precept).

Payments Included – Sarah Giller (Salary and Expenses for August) and CVS Cheshire East (renewal of membership) Cheshire Community Action (Renewal of membership).

PLANNING

Members agreed comments for return to the relevant authority for these applications during September:

No Objection - Application 20/3775M (The Manor Barn, Ridge Hill, Sutton, SK11 0LU. Construction of a single block consisting of 3 timber stables).

Details of our comments regarding these planning applications can be found using the following link:

http://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/planning/view a planning application.aspx

SUNFLOWER COMPETITION

The winners will be announced at Hollinhey School on 29th October during their Harvest assembly (held virtually).

INFORMATION - please note the following:

Remembrance Day - there will be no service or procession this year due to COVID 19 restrictions.

Christmas Events - there will be no switch-on events this year due to COVID restrictions.

Meeting agendas and minutes are all available on our website or from the Parish Clerk. If you have any enquiries, please contact:

Mrs S Giller - Clerk to Sutton Parish Council

Tel: 01625 850532

Email address: suttonparish@aol.com Website: http://suttonparish.co.uk/

Future Meetings – 2020

8th October 12th November 10th December

All Meetings commence at 7.30 p.m. and, unless legislation changes, will be conducted virtually. Meetings will be advertised on the Parish notice boards, website and Facebook. All residents are welcome to attend.

Sarah Giller - Clerk to Sutton Parish Council

NOTICE SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL



Due to COVID 19 restrictions, the Parish Council will not be holding any Christmas switch-on events.

We would ask that Members of the Public please adhere to Government guidelines at this time.